                                         TOWN OF STANFORD
                                    MASTER PLAN COMMITTEE

                                                     Minutes
                                                 April 6,2010
1. Call to order

2. Approval of Minutes 3/30/10
       Minutes were approved with some changes and will be forwarded to the Town Clerk.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1. Roberts Rules of Order
 Sten Wilson addressed this issue later on in the meeting. The committee felt that it should use Robert’s Rules when necessary but not interfere with the free-flow of ideas which it has been doing.
2.  Format of Meetings:
 Attendance Requirements were discussed. The Committee decided not to make final determination at this point. The Chair will ask Dave Tetor  whether he going to accept this appointment. In addition it was discussed that the Town Board wanted to meet this Thursday in Executive Session with this committee in reference to four members of the Planning Board currently serving here as this might represent a conflict of interest. The committee also addressed whether the entire Planning Board and the entire Master Plan Committee was invited to the meeting. The only planning board member from this committee who will be able to attend thursday night is John Royall.  It was also discussed that this committee strongly wants to solidify its relationship with the Town Board and to be totally opened to the board.      

3. Letter to Town Board requesting Recording Secretary
The Town Bookkeeper, Bonnie Hall presented to the Board last night that this position would be 4 hours a month attending meetings taking notes and 7 hours a month writing the minutes. The total cost ,including town expenses, will be $1317.50 and will be a separate line item for the Master Plan Committee on the town  budget but will be included in our overall budget of $20K. The Board will vote on approving this position

at their meeting on Thursday night. It was also discussed whether anyone would be interviewing the candidates. The Chair will be talking to each candidate and will bring the information forward to the committee to make the recommendation to the Board.
4. Letter to the Town Board recommending  Master Plan Committee Chair
At the Town Board Workshop meeting on Monday, three members stated they would vote for the Committee’s recommendation at the Thursday Board meeting.
5. RFP Draft 
This is where the recorder was turned off…
        - RFP & Town Board

              The RFP was discussed at the TB Workshop on Monday and Steve Gotovitch

 responded to questions the TB had. He further told them that Bill Bogle would also get a copy of the RFP as there were legal issues which needed to be addressed.

        - RFP website

            The Tb was advised that the rfp would be on the Committee’s website. These sites would be linked when the new town website was updated. 

        - RFP procedure

             After the Committee discussed at length whether a sub-committee for the RFP process was necessary, the RFP Committee was formed. It will consist of: Conrad Levenson,Gary Lovett, Carol Hanlon and, potentially a 4th person  to be determined when the committee had everyone present at the next meeting. Conrad Levenson agreed to formulate a matrix for selecting those applicants to be interviewed and a matrix for rating after the interviews. It was not finalized who would be doing the interviews, aside from the committee as a whole. The committee felt very strongly that the selection of the candidate was a committee responsibility and that the recommendation would be passed on to the TB for approval. 

6. Maps- Update
             - Map Committee

     The list of Town Maps from the Dutchess County Department of Planning & Development which were done for the Codes Committee was reviewed. Janet Tessiere,

their technician put together this list at the committee’s request and will supply the committee with a disc containing all these maps in ArcGIS and PDF format. It was noted that these maps do not totally correspond with Neil Wilson’s final list supplied in January.

A Map Sub-committee was formed to catalog and to maintain all maps for the committee.
The sub- committee will also try to locate who had hard copies of maps already printed. The Sub-committee members are Steve Gotovitch & Spence Hall.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Update of Town Board Workshop Meeting  4/5/10 

      It was noted that Chris Flynn has been appointed liaison to this committee and will be

      able to attend committee meetings once a month

2. Approach to the Comprehensive Plan 

       This was discussed briefly at the end of the meeting and the chair asked members to come up with ways to approach the Comprehensive Plan outlining.

3.  Interfacing with other towns on Comprehensive Plan
      The committee decided that looking at other town master plans would be beneficial.

   The chair committed to research on line which ones were available and also to

   include Phillipstown and Warwick.

4. Sewer & Water Study
        Dave Clauser will be putting together a current status report for the committee. The committee decided that it would like to have Mr. Clauser present at our next meeting. The chair will confirm this and also invite Bridget Barklay of the DC Department of Water and Waster Authority as that organization is part of the contract to undertake this study. 
5. Next Meeting date- 
 It was decided to extend our meetings for the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays on an on-going basis & to notify the Town Clerk to put these dates on the town calendar. The next meeting is April 20,2010.

6. Close of Meeting. Meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:40 PM
